Christmas 2002
Hello to all our family and friends!  Another fun-filled and eventful year is coming to an end, and we are continuing to do well.  Jackson and Tigger (our dog and cat) have fully adjusted to each other, and have become best friends.  They have gotten much lazier over the past year, and spend most of their time sleeping.  We still love them though, and it’s actually much calmer at our house now!
Sharon is in her second year of teaching at Palomino Elementary, and her fifth year of teaching overall.  She did make a change this year, however.  She is now teaching 2nd grade Immersion.  This means she is working with a class of about 25 kids who have limited to no English language.  Her job is to teach them English, along with all the regular 2nd grade information they should learn.  This has been quite an adjustment for her, but she has been enjoying the new challenge.  She even thinks she will stick with it again next year!
Mark has made some changes in his career this year.  In July he got a new position with Wells Fargo.  He is now a Financial Analyst.  He works in Tempe, right next door to ASU.  He is really enjoying his new position, especially since he is actually using his Finance degree.  He is very happy he doesn’t have to deal with customer or employee problems anymore.  He says he has a “real, grown-up job” now.

With Mark starting his new job in July, it was impossible for us to take any vacations during the summer.  So, we had to tough out the long, hot summer here in Phoenix.  Since we got no vacation over the summer we did take a short trip to San Francisco in September.  We went up to celebrate the 50th wedding anniversary of Mark’s great-uncle and aunt.  After the celebration we were able to spend 2 days in the city, and had a lot of fun.  It was a nice break from the never-ending heat!
In the fall we went to the ASU football games as regular season ticket holders, but did join the Alumni Band for Homecoming.  We enjoyed watching ASU have a winning season this year, and are planning to go to San Diego to see them in the Holiday Bowl.  That should be a lot of fun!
We send the warmest wishes to you all, and hope you have a...
 Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!!!!!
